
The	Margaretta	Township	Trustees	met	on	June	16,	2016	at	7	p.m.																																																																								
Present	were	Mr.	Riesterer,	Mr.	Bias	and	Mr.	Pooch.																																																																																																								
Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	approve	the	minutes	from	the	June	2,	2016	meeting,	as	
presented	by	Fiscal	Officer,	Mary	Ann	Lindsley.		Vote:		all	ayes.																																																																																			
Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	approve	and	sign	warrants	#15228-15262	and	eft’s	that	
were	presented	by	the	Fiscal	Officer	for	approval.		Vote:		all	ayes.																																																																																																												
Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	accept	the	financial	reports	that	were	submitted	by	the	
Fiscal	Officer.		Vote:		all	ayes.	

Chief	Johnson	gave	a	Fire	Department	report.																																																																																																																	
Chief	submitted	the	wording	for	the	posting	for	promotions	to	the	rank	of	Lieutenant.																																										
Chief	discussed	purchasing	new	hose.						

Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	allow	the	Fire	Department	to	purchase	various	sizes	of	
fire	hose	from	Fire	Safety	Services	for	$2662.		Vote:		all	ayes.																																																																																																														
Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	approve	the	following	vacation	requests:		Dan	Strayer	for	
July	7	&	July	9	2016,	and	for	Dan	Minor	for	July	11,	July	13,	and	July	15,	2016		Vote:	all	ayes.																						
Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	upgrade	the	LED	lights	for	121	for	a	cost	of	$1074.00	from	
Speed	Tech	Lights.		Vote:		all	ayes.	

Mr.	Johnson	also	gave	a	zoning	update	on	mowing	and	junk	vehicles	that	he	has	been	working	on.	

Mr.	Jim	Neill	gave	his	Road/Cemetery	Reports.																																																																																																															
There	was	a	discussion	on	the	new	truck	and	equipment.																																																																																																	
Jim	said	that	the	road	mowing	is	finishing	up	and	we	are	starting	to	crack	seal.																																																				
We	have	not	received	any	bids	for	the	Old	RR	project.																																																																																																								
We	collected	about	60	t	of	tires	at	our	recycling	day.	

Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	allow	Mr.	Neill	to	purchase	up	to	200t	of	salt	from	the	
Erie	County	Collective	Bid	Program.		Vote:		all	ayes.																																																																																													
Mr.	Riesterer	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Bias	to	pay	Entech	for	a	third	load	of	tires,	for	a	cost	not	to	
exceed	$2500.00		Vote:	all	ayes	

Mr.	Keith	Kreager	was	in	attendance.		Mr.	Kreager	is	our	Rural	Water	representative.		He	mentioned	
that	Rural	Water’s	General	Manager	is	Mr.	Kapple.	

The	Trustees	will	hold	a	public	hearing	on	the	2017	proposed	budget	on	July	7,	2016	at	7	p.m.	

Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	adjourn.		Vote:		all	ayes.	

	

	 	 	 	 	 	

	



	 	 	 	 	 	


